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Dear Colleague 

In September 2010, we announced that the National Programme for IT 
(NPfIT) would no longer be run as a centralised programme and today I am 
writing to update you about the renewed steps being taken to achieve that 
change. 

A modernised NHS needs information systems that are driven by what 
patients and clinicians want. Restoring local control over decision-making and 
enabling greater choice for NHS organisations is key as we continue to use 
the secure exchange of information to drive up quality and safety. 

We are undertaking a review, led by Katie Davis, Managing Director for 
Informatics, of the full portfolio of Department of Health informatics 
applications and services to determine how we will take this work forward. I 
expect this to conclude and report in the Autumn. Alongside this, we are 
introducing new governance arrangements to support local decision-making, 
which we expect to be in place in the Autumn. 

It is important to be clear that this review will build on the substantial 
achievements that have now been firmly established and are delivering real 
benefits to patients. Applications and services such as the Spine, N3 
Network, NHSmail, Choose and Book, Secondary Uses Service and Picture 
Archiving and Communications Service will all carry on providing vital support 
to the NHS. Similarly, key national applications such as the Summary Care 
Record and the Electronic Prescription Service will continue to develop in line 
with our commitment to give patients real information and choice about their 
care. 

We are working in partnership with Intellect, the Technology Trade 
Association, to develop proposals for how we can stimulate the healthcare IT 
and technology marketplace in future, to offer greater choice of supplier to 
local NHS organisations, while still achieving value for money across the 
service. 



From the Office of Sir David Nicholson KCB CBE 
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The National Programme has provided us with a foundation, but we now need 
to move to more local decision making if we are going to truly unlock the 
potential of information to drive improvements for patients and achieve the 
efficiency and effectiveness required in today’s health service. 

Yours sincerely 

Sir David Nicholson KCB CBE 

NHS Chief Executive 


